
Dear Representatives, 

I am opposed to any further restrictions on our 2nd Amendment rights and firearm 
freedoms. Background checks will do nothing to keep guns out of the hands of people 
intent on doing evil. Background checks are simply a way to register guns and firearm 
owners for future confiscations. This is a dangerous path to start down. 

I wouldn't be so opposed to background checks for gun sales if the gun being transferred 
didn't have to be identified. Just verify the buyer isn't restricted from having a gun. As you 
well know Universal Background Checks are just to register guns for confiscation. 

Why do the State Police have to have the manufacturer, model, caliber, and serial number 
of the gun being transferred? There is already a law restricting a record being kept of the 
background check and transfer. You know as well as I that they are keeping a record. Why 
isn't this being enforced? How do we enforce this law and hold the government accountable 
for abiding by this law. If there truly were no record kept then we wouldn't have to worry 
so much about background checks. 

I also am disappointed by the tactic of adding an emergency clause to the bill instead of 
allowing it to go to the people for a vote. 

I urge you defend our firearm freedoms and personal liberty. 

Thank you for considering my concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Russell Webb 
Dallas, OR 

 


